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	Background to the JSNA

Ealing Council and PCT have a statutory duty to produce a Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA), considering the health and wellbeing needs of the local population over the next 3-5 years and beyond. This is expected to be updated periodically and to be used to inform effective health and wellbeing strategies, commissioning and delivery in the borough. 

The JSNA is intended to provide a robust source of information to enable evidence-based decision-making, service planning, commissioning and provision. Its ultimate objective is to provide health and social care services that genuinely meet local needs, tackle inequalities and effectively promote health, well-being and social inclusion.

Regardless of future changes in health there will continue to be a value in having some form of coherent, joint needs assessment of the factors and concerns affecting our communities, which informs effective health and social care strategies, commissioning, and service delivery.

The production of the JSNA in Ealing was managed through a project group consisting of key stakeholders across the PCT and Council, with representatives from other organisations participating as appropriate. This group met fortnightly to consider progress and agreed next steps. The project also reported regularly to the HIP and periodically to other partnerships, overseeing the broad progress of the project.

All partners were responsible for ensuring that key information and tasks were carried out as required across their organisations. This was to ensure the JSNA process genuinely informed key commissioning strategies, including the Sustainable Communities Strategy, the Children and Young Person’s Plan, the Health and Well-being Strategy, the Integrated Adults’ Commissioning Strategy, and the NHS Strategic Plan.

We held a JSNA engagement event on 9th November 2010, with service users, commissioners and providers to raise awareness of the JSNA and how it will be used. We gained positive feedback on how we can make the JSNA as useful as possible and took into consideration actions for how service users, commissioners and providers can be involved in future development of the JSNA.

Appendix 1 provides a summary of the JSNA and what is included in it.



	Purpose of report

This report is intended to:

· provide an update to Children’s Trust Board on the progress of the 2010 JSNA in Ealing, to raise awareness of the JSNA and its potential

· seek feedback as to partners’ views on the JSNA’s potential use and practical development



	Next steps
Next steps for the project group are to:

· continue development of the web-based solution for providing the public face of the JSNA – anticipated at present to be possible by the end of the year, which will enable people to access a range of data online and to manipulate this to meet specific issue or area-based needs
· The final draft of the JSNA document has been completed and will go to consultation from Jan 2011, sign off April 2011.
In the longer term, discussions and future planning will ensure that plans are in place to sustain the development and updating of the JSNA over coming years, that public and service users are increasingly involved in the development of future JSNAs, and that the website hosting the JSNA becomes increasingly developed and well used to inform evidence-based planning for the future.



